12<sup>th</sup> May 2021

Primary School



As the lockdown rules are beginning to relax, we are also slowly and safely beginning to open up further activities at Woden. I would really appreciate your continued support to follow school procedures so as to keep each other safe and reach for some sort of normality during this term that we all have hoped for, for so long! According to new guidelines, children are still not allowed to mix beyond their bubbles and we are still recommended to operate COVID secure practices including staggered starts and finishes.

Children have already enjoyed taking part in many creative activities last week as well as the sponsored Number Day. This week they are busy having fun with Science investigations.

Mrs H Vernon

Headteacher

# News and Information

### School Contact

Please remember to use a phone or e-mail to contact school about any absences, information or enquiries. Class Dojo app will still be used for newsletter, current information etc. Please ensure you check it regularly. We are continuing to be a cashless school so please remember to use SIMS Pay for all payments including any upcoming visits or workshops. You can follow instructions on our Class Dojo app or email the school office to get your personal unique code. Going forward, we will not be accepting cash at all.

## Breakfast and After School Club

Our before and after school clubs are now open.

Before school: 8:00-8:40am

After school: 3:00-4:30pm

There are currently only 10 places available for each session and these have to be pre-booked and pre-paid via Sims Pay. Please note that no food is offered during these times.

# Photographs 2021

After a long wait we have arranged for our photographer visit on **Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> June** to capture memories once again but in this instance it will be only open to children in school for individual photographs; unfortunately, there will be <u>no</u> family photos.

#### Polite Reminders

**PCR Test** - If any child displays any COVID symptoms, please keep them and any siblings at home and arrange for a PCR test. Lateral Flow Test will not be accepted for Primary School age pupils with symptoms. We will send home any child who reportedly displayed symptoms but has not had a PCR test.

**Parking** — Please remember to follow the parking rules at the beginning and the end of the day as we do have frequent visits from the traffic warden.

**EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS)** - The application deadline, for those who were living in the UK by the end of the transition period is 30 June 2021. Please ensure you apply for every member of your family.

#### **Important Dates**

Farm on Wheels Visit (EYFS) - Thursday 27th May

Florence Nightingale workshop (Year 2) - Thursday 27th May

Half-term: Monday 31st May - Friday 4th June

School photographs – Wednesday 16th June

## Summer Term ends Friday 16th July

Always check our website: www.wodenprimary.org for an up to date information.